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June 20, 2016 

 
Missouri Coordinating Board for Early Childhood 

Early Childhood Mental Health Workgroup 

Call-in phone number: 573-526-6119/866-630-9354 

Meeting Minutes  

 

Welcome and Introductions  
 

Present:  Cindy Reese, Stephanie Chandler, Kristin Yach, Julie Allen, Mary Chant, Anne 

Thomas, Lori Masek, Emily Koenig, Justin Logan, Jo Anne Ralston , Angie Wendt, Susie 

Henderson, Margo Smith (phone), Shelley Mayse (phone) 

 

Welcome &  Announcements     

 Susie/Shelley – Shelley and Susie held a third training for the two cohorts for mental 

health providers working with children. There were 12 participants at the training. Many 

initial participants have moved on from their original employers, so it is difficult to invite 

them to participate. Shelley and Susie believe the participants need additional training 

through their career. They have a good concept, but on-going training is beneficial. 

 Cindy Reese/DHSS – The current grant through ECCS/HRSA – ECCS Impact.  Very 

competitive and does not include for things like the Parent Leadership Advisory Council. 

The announcement on grant winners will be July 1, 2016. 

 Julie– Physicians for Mental Health conference at the Governor’s Office Building. The 

focus is on the importance of social and emotional screening in their practice.  

 Susie – Springfield completed the Triple P training. Burrell received a small grant to fund 

parent cafés in Springfield. The grant will pay the facilitators.  

 Angie – DECA trainings are happening in and around KC area. 

 Stephanie Chandler – The five inclusion specialists work with about 180 children 

(numbers from last year). Of all children, 85% are referrals due to behavior. 

 Mary Chant – MCCA Conference and Training – November 9-11 in Springfield, MO.  

Calls for Presentations - submit ideas for conference presentations.   

 Ann – Sesame Street is currently working on developing trauma training. 

 JoAnn – Working on the Conference for the Young Years. They are looking for Social 

and Emotional trainings. Deadline to request to present is July 1, 2016. 

 Justin – CBEC workgroups (Early Care and Education and Home Visiting) are working 

on finalizing recommendations to present to the board in the October meeting. 
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 Missouri Infant Mental Health Association – A meeting to develop the strategic plan will 

take place on August 26
th

. The 501(c)3 paperwork is submitted and awaiting for 

approval. The association is looking for donations.  

Professional Development and Building Capacities 

 Ann believes we should create a one-pager with common language that builds awareness 

and calls to action. 

 The document will need a section that describes signs and indicators that may require a 

referral to a mental health consultant. 

 Make a list of definitions from the mental health consultation. 

 Explain why the professional development is important. 

 Provide an age group (birth – 5 or birth – 8). 

 Emily has a presentation that she will share that may help develop the document. 

Training Collaborative 

 The training is expensive and we need to develop a sustainable process. 

 The idea to create an on-line training was discussed. 

 Shelley believes the consultations need to continue (case studies and monthly calls). 

 We will look into developing the on-line training and then search for funding for the 

consultations. 

Social and Emotional Trainings for Child Care Providers 

 Determined we need trainings on Biting, Tantrums, Trust, Relationships, Reading Cues, 

temperaments, and overall Basics to Social and Emotional trainings. 

 Our challenge is to get the trainings approved for clock hours. 

 Plan to create an Introduction to Social and Emotional Training by the August 15
th

 

meeting. Susie will send a PowerPoint to begin creating the training. Stephanie will help 

create into an on-line training after she receives training on the system. 

Review Early Childhood Summit Ideas & Discussion  

 Continued discussion regarding the early childhood summit. 

 Need to identify a facilitator that can inspire, motivate and inform 

 Develop a state wide action work plan/action plan.   

 This could then lead into regional dialogue about what it would look like locally and 

advance through ECCS teams. 
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 The idea to identify community leaders and discuss their actions to the whole group so 

others know who to turn to for assistance in their area.     

 Next Steps for the July Meeting 

o Discuss Regional area topics (KC, STL, Springfield, South East) 

o Identify topics 

o Determine the date of the Trauma Network Event  

o Set a date in Spring of 2017 

o Email any ideas to Emily 

Next Meeting:   July 18, 2016, CALL-IN ONLY  

Call – In Numbers:  Call in - 526-6119/866-630-9354  

 


